 MINUTES OF THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

20TH OCTOBER 2011 

ATTENDEES:
Hugh Whibley, Fenella Whibley, Shirley Vickery, David Watters, Robin Louvel, Maureen Mills, Lennie Hicks, Maurice Webster, Steve Bellerby, Penny Turner, Rachel Crabtree, Mel Parry, Sue Dyer, Judy Carpenter Practice Manager, Dr James Moore, Janet Moss Receptionist.

APOLOGIES:

Margaret Sampson, Mitzy Spink, Mrs Carney-Howarth.

Dr Moore opened the meeting and introductions were made
1. Patient Participation Group (PPG)

There was a discussion about the reason behind the Patient Participation Group which is a Directed Enhanced Services (DES) and it was explained to the group that there is a payment for establishing it and evaluating the questionnaire. The funding from this has come from the Extended hours DES 
Mr Webster asked if setting up a PPG was just ticking boxes, but Dr Moore & Judy Carpenter explained that that this was not the case and that we had tried previously to set up a PPG but there had been no interest shown by the patients
Judy explained that it was to ensure that patients are involved in decisions about their care and the quality of services provided and that we need to get the views of our patients about this.

2. Premises

Quay Lane Surgery is owned by Dr James Moore and Dr Simon Fullalove who receive rent from the Primary Care Trust (PCT) for the use of the building. Downderry Surgery is a rented property. The partners pay the rent and the PCT reimburse most of this to the practice although there is a small shortfall.

It was advised that Downderry Surgery is to be shut on Tuesday afternoons as there is only a private chiropodist there and no GP/Nurse clinic. The Receptionist would be much better used at St Germans Surgery instead.

3. How the Practice is paid
Dr Moore explained how the practice was paid, about the Global Sum, and how we provided various enhanced services which we were also paid for.
He also explained about the targets such as Child Immunisations, Cervical Smears, and HPV immunisations 
QOF targets were explained, and that this was why we have to contact our patients to update their information.
David Watters asked if Home Visits were paid for and was told that they were part of the GMS contract.

4. East Cornwall Clinical Commissioning Group (ECCCG)
The ECCCG includes the following surgeries 

Launceston,  Rosedene Liskeard, Oaktree Liskeard, Pensilva, Millbrook, Rame Group Torpoint, Saltash Health Centre, Port View Surgery Saltash and St Germans, and Looe Health Centre.
The Tamar Valley Health (Callington and Gunnislake) are not in the group at the present time

Dr Simon Fullalove and Judy Carpenter are on the East Cornwall Clinical Commissioning Group which meets once a month and the Saltash Strategy Group which also meets regularly. These groups are working with providers to secure services closer to home and in the community
Judy Carpenter explained about the budgets for the practice. During April 2010 to 31st March 2011 the prescribing budget was £663608 and the secondary care budget for referrals was £1.883 million. The practice had managed to keep within budget for that year.
High cost drugs come from a different budget.

Mel Parry asked about budget overspending .and how it was monitored She was advised that the budgets were monitored monthly and every practice in our group knew of each others budgets.  Work was being done to find ways of reducing the spending and to develop better, more cost effective ways of referring and prescribing. The group asked what the savings were spent on. Some of the savings made last year were spent on a lifestyle counsellor and Tic Tac projects in the local secondary schools which was of benefit to the whole of the ECCCG population.

Robin Louvel asked if we were charged for referrals, Dr Moore told him that we were.

We are not charged for Serco OOH.

Questions were raised about Cornwall finances as a whole 

There is an overall saving needed by Cornwall of £26 Million this year alone 

Shirley Vickery mentioned patient input into the Commissioning Group and Judy advised her that there is a patient on the Group called Derys Watson and that she is active on behalf of all patients. in the ECCCG  
The group were interested in linking into other groups. Judy said that she would contact Derys Watson about this.
Maureen Mills brought to the meetings attention that when does a Patient Participation Group become a Pressure Group!!

Action  Judy Carpenter is to contact Derys about our group linking into other groups
5. Patient Choice

Patient Choice was raised by Mel Parry, and she was advised that there is a set tariff for all hospitals. Patients can choose where they want to be treated. .Some surgical procedures and investigations can be done more cheaply at the cottage hospitals and more services are being provided closer to home all the time. It depends on how quickly someone wanted to be treated and how far they were prepared to travel.

6. Questionnaire
A copy of this year’s questionnaire results was given to each member of the group to take away and analyse. The findings will be discussed at the next meeting. Judy Carpenter said that next year she was hoping that the Quay Lane PPG will compile and evaluate their own questionnaire 

7. Physiotherapy
Robin Louvel mentioned that it was very difficult to get a Physio when he needed it and had to go to the Torpoint Clinic.   It was advised that although we do have Physio once a week at St Germans this is for basic treatment and was arranged through Liskeard Hospital.   Patients were unaware that this service existed.  Rachel Crabtree asked if this was for rehabilitation after operations but it was explained to the group that this was just for basic physio.  Post op physiotherapy is usually arranged by the hospitals.

8. Pathways for Patients
Robin Louvel said that a pathway plan of proposed operations from the hospital would be very useful as many patients are unaware and unsure of what is to be expected when attending a hospital for an operation. Judy Carpenter said that this suggestion could be passed on to the Commissioning Group.  The group was concerned that this would probably be put in a holding tray and not dealt with but Judy assured them that it would be as this was what the Commissioning Group was all about. Judy said that she would contact Paula Bland who is the Associate Director of Commissioning for the ECCCG to discuss this.

Action.   Judy Carpenter to contact Paula Bland to discuss pathway idea.

9. Paperwork
The Draft Terms of Reference, Member Agreement Form and PPG information forms were given out at the meeting for members to take away with them
Judy Carpenter said that a Chairman, Vice Chairman and Secretary would need to be elected at the next meeting and that the PPG was to be run by them. It was agreed that Judy and Dr Moore would attend the meetings for a while to help them along.
10. Drugs

David Watters asked about the cost of drugs and he was advised that generic drugs were normally used as these were the cheapest option. To issue something such as paracetamol, which can be purchased in a supermarket for about 30p, will cost over £2. to dispense and this is before the cost of the drug is added

Judy Carpenter explained that we are not allowed to sell drugs over the counter like chemists do 

When hospitals prescribe drugs it normally comes out of the hospital budget.  If the hospital issues a prescription with their name at the bottom it will come out of the hospital budget and normally a month’s supply is given. This is topped sliced from the primary care budget
Patients need to be educated to collect their drugs from the Pharmacy at the hospital rather than getting at their Doctors.

Drug wastage is a big problem. Patients order everything on their repeat slip every month even if they do not need them. It was suggested that the top 20 most expensive drugs should be published and printed at the surgery for patients to see where the money goes.
11. District Nursing Services
It was advised that the District Nurses are now run by the Peninsula Community 
Health  
12. PALS

Robin Louvel asked if the PALS service was still available .This is a PCT service run for the benefit of the patients. They sort out complaints and queries about many services. They do have some power to do this and are quite successful.
13. Patient Register for Different Conditions
 It was mentioned that it would be good to ask patients who have had certain procedures done to speak to people who are about to have them done, to reassure them that it is not all bad. There was talk about setting up patient registers for different conditions. Obviously this would have to be done by the group to avoid patient confidentiality problems within the practice

Steve Bellerby discussed dementia and said that any relatives are invited to discuss this issue at Roseacre.

14. Special Cases Funding

 Special cases funding was discussed by Judy Carpenter. There is an independent panel that make decisions about operations that are not routinely available on the NHS.A lot of cases are rejected due to the cost and the necessity of the operation requested. 

15. Patient Fund
The surgery has a patient fund which has been running for years. This is used to purchase equipment etc that will be of benefit to the patients.  The money comes from donations from patients and any fundraising activites.Fenella Whibley advised that some items of equipment were very expensive, 

The fund stands at £5495.95
All attendees at the meeting agreed to have their information published on our website ie:  email addresses and names.
Any new ideas are to be brought with all Group members next time.

Date of Next Meeting arranged for the 1st December 2011 at 6.30pm.
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